
        Minutes of     March 16, 2010  
        Date Approved    April 20, 2010  
        Date Filed/Village Clerk   
March 16, 2010 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
Present: Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella  
  Member  Nicole Pushkal  
  Member  Barbara Nieminen  
 
Also in Attendance:  
  Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
  Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer  
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – January 19, 2010 
Item #2    Approval of Minutes – February 24, 2010 
Item #3    28 Columbus Avenue   New Sign  
Item #4    29 Columbus Avenue   Adjourned  
Item #5    8 Fisher Avenue   Adjourned  
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes – January 19, 2010  
Member Pushkal motioned to approve the minutes of January 19, 2010 meeting was second by 
Member Nieminen and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0.  
 
Item #2   Approval of Minutes – February 24, 2010  
Member Nieminen motioned to approve the minutes of February 24, 2010 meeting was second by 
Member Pushkal and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0  
 
Item #3   28 Columbus Avenue   New Sign  
Vincent Oddo of San Signs, representing Garden Sushi, proposed two signs.  One sign to be placed in 
front of the restaurant above the door and the second sign to be placed on the side façade facing the 
street.   Chairwoman Ciaramella noted that the proposed sign was not acceptable because it appeared 
that the lettering and painting is not done of a professional quality.   It appears to have been done over 
the signs that were advertising the prior business.  Chairwoman Ciaramella suggested that Mr. Oddo go 
back to his client and redesign the sign so it will be consistent with the rest of the signs in the area, a 
wood sign with vinyl lettering, coloring to be the same as the other signs in the area.  
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 20th at 2:30pm  
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:05 pm. 


